
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE PRESIDENT’S DAILY ACTIVITIES – Friday, August 7, 2015 

 Besides engaging in office work for the most part of the day, President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf 

drove to Clay Ashland outside Monrovia where she dedicated a modern cassava processing center 

in Korma. 

 

The project under the theme: “Enhancing Food Security and Nutrition in and around Monrovia 

and Tubmanburg” was funded by the European Union and implemented by Welthungerhilfe 

(WHH), in partnership with ACF and RUAF. The estimated cost, including equipment, is put at 

US$27,000. 

 

President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf has praised the European Union for its continuous contribution to 

Liberia’s recovery efforts. 

 

The head of Cooperation at the European Union, Stefan Ellero, reiterated their commitment to the 

development of the country and thanked the Liberian leader for creating the enabling 

environment; adding, “Successful projects like this need to be implemented in different 

communities across Liberia.” 

  

In separate remarks, Clay Ashland’s city mayor, Mrs. Alveria Morris-Raynes, town chief, J. 

Momo Johnson, and Korma’s chairlady, Mrs. Sando Johnson said they were thankful to President 

Sirleaf and partners for affording them the opportunity to work and earn something; noting that 

they have raised over LD$2 million through their village saving initiative. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

According to an Executive Mansion release, the Liberian leader made the comments when she 

dedicated a modern cassava processing center in Kormah Town, Clay Ashland, Montserrado 

County on Friday, August 7, 2015. 

  

She expressed satisfaction and said she was very impressive. “Am very impressed. What this 

project has done today means, it has set an example all over that we mean business,” President 

Sirleaf indicated. 

  

The Liberian leader thanked the European Union for its continued financial assistance to Liberia 

and for all they have done within the various sectors in Liberia. 

  

President Sirleaf thanked the people of Kormah for their support to the country’s agricultural 

sector and for complementing government’s efforts to ensure that enough food is available on the 

Liberian market at an affordable price. The President made particular mention of the resilience 



and determination of the people of Kormah Town for raising over two million Liberia dollars 

through village savings. She encouraged them to ensure that relations between the European 

Union and Liberia remain strong. 

. 

Mr. Ellero also thanked  

  

  

- See more at: 

http://emansion.gov.lr/2press.php?news_id=3370&related=7&pg=sp#sthash.552USj6Y.dpuf 

 


